Athersley South Primary School
Gender Equality Policy
The aim of this policy is to ensure that our school promotes equality and eliminates sexual discrimination and harassment whilst addressing our specific duties under that Equality Act 2010. It is our duty to give due regard, proportionality and relevance to the need to eliminate unlawful discrimination and harassment on the grounds of sex and promote equality of opportunity between women and men, boys and girls. It applies to all members of the school community and, in conjunction with other school’s policies and procedures, is central in meeting our school aims as stated below.

Our School Aims

Our school aims to provide a flexible, challenging and purposeful curriculum that is relevant to our children and will prepare them for the responsibilities and experiences of life.

We believe in the importance of children being good communicators, the promotion of children’s creativity and the development of their own ideas.

We encourage a special interest in physical education and the arts as well as continuing to raise standards in literacy and numeracy.

We provide a caring, stimulating and enjoyable environment in which the children feel respected and supported.

We value the partnership between home, school and the community recognising the importance of respecting religious and moral values, opposing racism and bullying in any form and ensuring equal opportunities for all.

We have high expectations of all our children.

Legislative Context

On Monday 27th April 2009, the outgoing Labour government published the Equality Bill.  It received Royal Assent on 8th April 2010, becoming the Equality Act 2010. One of the key aims of the Equality Act is to harmonise current equality legislation. It also aims to widen the scope of discrimination law and reinterpret it in a number of key respects.We believe that our gender equality policy will:-

· Support us in our decision-making and policy development.

· Give us a clearer understanding of the needs of staff, pupils and their families.

· Enable us to provide better quality services which meet varied needs.

· Help us target our resources more effectively.

· Help promote increased confidence in our school and make more effective use of our workforce.

We recognise that both sexes can suffer from sexual stereotyping and that sometimes the same policies and practices can impact differently on men and women, boys and girls. We will make appropriate adjustments if this is found to be the case with any of our policies and practices. We also recognise that girls, boys, men and women can experience different forms of discrimination depending on, among other things, their ethnicity, belief, sexual orientation, age or disability and we will take this complexity into consideration.

Our General Duty

In accordance with our school’s aims, we welcome the statutory Gender Equality Duty. In compliance with the General Duty, we have due regard for the need to:

· Eliminate unlawful sexual discrimination.

· Eliminate sexual harassment.

· Promote gender equality.

By unlawful sexual discrimination we mean treating one person less favourably than another on the grounds of sex or gender. We understand that this could be done directly but that it could also occur indirectly. Indirect discrimination means that a particular policy or practice may impact more negatively on one gender than on the other, or may favour one gender to the disadvantage of the other. By sexual harassment we refer to behaviour or remarks based on a person’s sex or gender, perceived to be unpleasant, threatening, offensive or demeaning to the dignity and self-esteem of the recipient or subject.

We understand ‘sex’ to refer to the biological differences between males and females and ‘gender’ to refer to the wider social roles and responsibilities which structure our lives. By promoting gender equality our intention is to recognise and help overcome those embedded patterns of advantage and disadvantage which are based on socially ascribed gender stereotypes and assumptions. We understand that in some circumstances it may be appropriate to treat boys and girls, women and men differently, if that action is aimed at overcoming previous, current or possible future disadvantage.

The Specific Duties

We are working to develop our understanding of the major gender equality issues in our school’s functions and services. In order to do this we:-
· Ensure governors, staff, pupils, parents and others in school are accountable and understand their responsibilities with regard to preventing discrimination and harassment and promoting gender equality.

· Consult all staff, pupils, parents and relevant partners.

· Collect and analyse school data and other gender quality relevant information.

· Review all our school policies and practices to assess the ways in which they might impact on gender equality.

· Ensure the Governing Body are kept fully informed via the headteacher’s reports regarding the impact of this policy.

We will:-

· Set out the results of reviews, consultations and impact assessments.

· Report on progress annually and set further objectives as necessary.

· Review and revise the Policy on a regular basis in line with our policy review schedule.

Responsibilities

All governors, staff, parents and carers, pupils and volunteers need to develop an appropriate understanding of, and act in accordance with, the school’s Gender Equality Policy. In addition:-

The Governing Body are responsible for ensuring that the school prepares, publishes, implements, reports on and reviews a Gender Equality Policy and in particular the employment implications of meeting the duty.

The Headteacher and the SLT work together to ensure that:-

· The policy is implemented and progress monitored against it.

· All staff recruitment, training opportunities and conditions promote gender equality.

· All staff, pupils and their parents are consulted regarding, and are aware of the school’s responsibilities to meet the Gender Equality Duty.

· All existing and planned policies are assessed for the ways in which they impact on gender equality.

· Curriculum planning, learning and teaching methods, classroom organisation and assessment procedures, behaviour management, school journeys and extended school activities take full account of the need to promote this policy.
· Incidents of sexual/gender bullying or harassment are recorded in line with policy and are dealt with according to our behaviour/anti-bullying policy.

· All visitors and contractors to school are made aware of the Gender Equality Policy.

All staff have a responsibility to deal with any incidents of sexual harassment or bullying in line with our agreed school policy.

Pupils, parents and families Have a proportionate responsibility to understand and act in accordance with the policy, as do all visitors to the school.

Breaches of the Gender Equality Policy

Eliminating gender discrimination and harassment and promoting gender equality is in part an education function and a matter of cultural change. All reported breached of the policy will be dealt with in a manner appropriate to the level of the breach, and with the intention of bringing about the relevant changes. More serious breached of this policy will be dealt with in accordance with our school’s anti-bullying and harassment procedures, and the disciplinary procedures for staff. Where safeguarding issues based on sex and gender come to the attention of the school these will be dealt with according to our child protection procedures.

Monitoring the policy and its impact

As a school we will monitor information relating to the following to ensure the effectiveness of the policy:-
· All groups of pupils.

· Attainments, achievement and progress.

· Incidents relating to pupils in school.

· All activities that relate to staff recruitment and selection, and to career development and opportunities for promotion.

· All engagement with the school by members of the community.

· Pupil participation, exclusions, rewards, sanctions, bullying and sexist behaviour, admissions and attendance etc.

· The content of the curriculum.

· Pupils’ personal and social development and pastoral care, taking into account the outcomes of the Every Child Matters agenda.

This Gender Equality Policy was reviewed by the Governing Body in June 2022 – it will be subject to review as appropriate.
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